
SHERWOOD GREENS ROAD IMPROVEMENT AND MAINTENANCE DISTRICT 

PRUDENTIAL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

JUNE 27, 2015 

 

The meeting was called to order at 10:04 AM. 

 

Present were Prudential Committee members:  Terry Hayden, Ken Einhorn, Margaret Rodriquez, Joe 

Gaze, Ken Einhorn, and Michael Lavery Also present were:  Kathy Borden, Treasurer; Mary White, Clerk; 

and Nathan Sondrini. 

 

The May minutes were reviewed and accepted. 

 

The Treasurer’s report was reviewed and accepted. 

 

The Warrant was reviewed and signed, after some discussion as to divers’ hours and wages, and also 

attorney fees. 

 

Road report: 

 

Due to Jaime’s absence, the report was read by Margaret. Not much happened during June. Some work 

was done between Kotkin’s and Bow North.  Elizabeth Sonier reported a tree down.  It was a 16” tree 

and was removed in about 30 minutes. $1,000.00 (out of up to $5000.00 which was approved) was paid 

to Ken Hunter for the repair of signs and landscaping of the entrance way. 

  

The road report was accepted. 

 

Lakes report: 

 

So far this year, we have spent $50.00 for beach permit, and approx. $1,400.00 for water testing. The E-

Coli count has been between 7 1/2  to 150, which is acceptable.  Nathan suggested that periodic raking 

of goose droppings might help to keep the E-Coli count down.  Margaret questioned if we should also 

test for Guardia.  Divers spent 32-35 hours on Silver Shield, for a total of 50 hours. The divers are part 

time, and come as they can.  We are fortunate that Ken Hunter will provide a trailer for divers to put 

weeds in, and then he will haul it away.  Aquatic Control found that Little Long Bow has high density 

growth of Large Leaf Pond Weed.  The divers should be able to get rid of that in approx. 10-15 hours.  

Long Bow has mostly low density, which is good.  Ken interviewed a full time diver, but that fell through, 

so the pulling will be slower, but will be done. Nathan said there is a divers’ web site that we could go to 

for divers.  There as a dense growth of Bladder Wart at the end of Long Bow Lake. This should be 

thinned rather than gotten rid of, since it is beneficial as a habitat for fish and other lake life.  There was 

some discussion of how funds are allocated for lakes. 

 

The Lakes report was accepted. 

 



 

 

 

 

Grant Process: 

 

 Michael filed on-line for a grant.  Margaret will be away for part of July, and is not sure if she will have 

time to meet the August 9tth deadline.  Margaret explained that grant money is pooled for towns. 

 

 

Additional business: 

 

Nathan asked about, and Mary explained, the procedure for tax collection for Sherwood Greens.  He 

also showed a map of his property location.  He will need 160’ of road improved in order to build his 

home.  This will be discussed at the August meeting. 

 

 

The next meeting will be on August 1, 2015 

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:00. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Mary S. White 

District Clerk 


